

## **NOTICE**

Providing a safe environment for our citizens and employees is our most important task. In order to do that, along with following the direction of federal, state and local officials urging citizens to take precautionary measures to stop the spread of the COVID-19 (Coronavirus) pandemic affecting our country, the City of Los Fresnos has made the following decisions.

Staff will be working normal hours but the offices of the City Hall will not be open to the public from 8:30 am to 5:00 pm Monday through Friday. Residents are encouraged to use the drive through lanes to conduct normal business with the city or online services that are available. Business that can't be conducted using the drive through lanes will be handle through phone calls and emails. Appointments for face to face meetings will be used as a last resort.

The Library will remain open by limiting the number of patrons allowed in the building at a time. Public computer use is suspended until further notice. Community events are cancelled until further notice. Parks will be closed for use except for the walking trails which can be utilized by individuals or groups under 10 people until further notice. Group meetings are limited to less than 50 individuals. We strongly encourage all meetings to be eliminated and utilize other available forms of communication to exchange information.

All other services such as garbage, water, wastewater, police, fire and ambulance will continue uninterrupted.

Please take appropriate action as information is updated daily from local, state and federal officials. Contact us at 956-233-5768 or <a href="www.cityoflosfresnos.com">www.cityoflosfresnos.com</a> for more detailed information.